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Minutes of a Meeting of Brundall Parish Council
Land Management Committee
Held on 14th June 2018 at 19:00 at the 

Memorial Hall, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr Robert Price
Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr Joe Warns
Parish Clerk: C Dickson
4 Members of Land Management groups Rob Aram, Greg Chandler, Phil Henry, Richard Farley

	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.
	

	LM-0041

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr G Abbott, G Buckley
	

	LM-0042

	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

None
	

	LM-0043

	Minutes of the Meeting 15th March 2018 were circulated. 
The Committee unanimously confirmed the minutes were accurate
	

	LM-0044

	Public Participation

The Meeting was adjourned for the Leaders reports to be given.
	

	LM-0045

	Group Leader Reports
Countryside Park given by Greg Chandler Leader of the Friends of the Countryside Park
Greg reported that everything is growing well, the trees are coming along nicelyh the crocuses and snowdrops breaking through and leaves now appearing on the trees. The allotment hedge at the southern end is an absolute picture.
The Park had its first mow in between the trees a few weeks ago and looks a lot better.  The payback team have now started their work of clearing away a weed free area around each tree.  

The Clerk confirmed the insurance documents were sent to Paul Tong.

The parkrun track is now back in full use after the reseeding, some of the seed has been slow to take where the cinders have been spread.  Although rain is needed to promote more growth at least the track is not getting too much damage in this dry weather.  A track is being made on the uphill section.

The drain/water meter covers in the overflow carpark have been cemented so that should give a few more spaces on parkrun days.

Low Farm Wood still appears to be put to good use.  The edges could do with strimming but the footpath itself looks to be well used.

Countryside Park Budget: Garden Guardian is a regular fixed amount but Greg requested information on additional regular costs and the budge for the Countryside Park.  The wildflower area seeded 2 years ago in the north east corner by the pedestrian entrance now looks a picture.  Seed costs £100-£200, depending on the mix of flowers, for 300sq.m., plus Garden Guardian’s cost to scarify the area to encourage seed germination.  This would be something to do in the Autumn.  Cllr Price explained that the LM budget is now an overall figure so it can be allocated as the need occurs.  Greg was asked to provide various costs for different areas sizes and wild flower mixes.
Allotments Report given by Richard Farley Chairman of the BAA. 
Monday mornings work parties of Rob, John and Richard have clad the inside of the shed.  This was completed on Wednesday and we will now move on to other areas of outstanding work and leave other to paint the shed. 

The lawn mower has been used and is invaluable.  Thanks were sent to the Parish Council for the gift.
The communal BBQ was well attended and the school visit was well received.
The allotments are looking good and are starting to produce.

An application to the Co-Op Dividend Fund has been successful and £2,060 will be received to buy new equipment.

A request was made for more membrane to surpress weeds on the vacant plots.  It cost about £150 last time.  The committee agreed to the request. R Aram will help order.

Cllr Thorpe has received a request for a rope or chain to be attached to the bar over the gates to assist in closing them.  Cllr Price to liaise with Cllr Thorpe.
Cremer’s Meadow given by Rob Aram Committee Member of the Friends of Cremer’s Meadow
Work is continuing on tidying the site up.  It is a quiet time as birds are nesting

The tree report came back ok.  Money was brought forward into this year’s budget to pay for the report.  The independent assessment is not concerned about most of the trees

The new notice board, inside the top gate, is to be unveiled on Sunday.  It was donated by Mike and Margaret Cable.

Advice is continuing to be sought from NWT about what to do with the water courses.   There is likely to be a grant application.

The McDonalds working party cleared the felled wood and had a tidy up bonfire.

The barn door is now fixed and has been made safer.  The underlying problem has been solved.

A skip has been and gone for the remaining in preparation for Orchid Day on Sunday 10th June.  Central England Co-Op provided the refreshments.
Yare Valley Conservation helped with the Orchid Count

Plans for next quarter
26th September cut and clear of the meadow
Parkrun report given by Phil Henry parkrun Director
The parkrun is grateful for the Countryside Park being reopened for its use.  Thanks were given to Greg for all the work he has done, it is looking great.  The first run on the 19th May had 215 participants and it went well.  There were some parking issues with the cones on West End Avenue and Laurel Drive not being sited correctly but the parkrunners have been informed this is not acceptable.  The Ram have kindly agreed to be an overflow carpark and where parking is allowed and not allowed has been shared on social media.  The last 2 week’s PRs the CP carpark has not been full but the Ram has so the word is out.  We are now making sure the parking wardens are visible and everyone is conscious of road safety.  
The 3 PRs since reopening have been successful and the Couch to 5k programme has gone well. It is the biggest leisure social gathering in Brundall every week.

It is soon going to be our 3rd birthday and we are planning fancy dress, a cake sale, refreshments, music and it would be nice to see some of the committee.

Cllr Price had queried the mobile coffee van in attendance.  It is there from 8:15 to 10:30 selling coffees, teas and soft drinks.  It has a licence to trade regulated under BDC, health and hygiene certificate – 5*, and public liability.  There are concerns that if it was a weekly fee was levied then the van would not come and there would be a significantly detrimental effect on the social side of PR if that happened.  
Cemetery

2 representatives from the Plymouth Brethren Christian Church attended the meeting to request that they could reserve a section of the Cemetery for their congregation.  5 members are currently buried in and they are thankful for the provision and for allowing them to be buried quickly.  They would like to buy or reserve 10 to 15 double plots as they have no provision at their current church as there is no land.
Shelters and small areas

Nothing to report
The meeting was resumed at 7.35
	

	LM-0046
	Chairman’s Report

The Chairman apologies for no formal report.  The main issues for this meeting are the request from the Plymouth Brethren, the facilities for the Parkrun, and the Youth Hut.

	

	LM-0047
	CDROB

Cllr Warns gave an update on where the sub group were with the recreational plans:

The sub group have met with and appointed TriSports Consultants to oversee the implementation of the project.  Any appointment needed to be experts in the field.  They are currently mapping out a plan to develop the facility.
In order to have more flexibility with the design investigations are being made into using 20m of Cemetery land for the new facility – parallel to the hedge up to the corner of the road.  A covenant for that section would need to be removed and a decision to proceed needs to go before the full Council.
A site survey has been commissioned as the project can’t proceed until it has been done.  It will be at the Council’s cost in order to retain control of the results. Cllr Price asked the Clerk to check whether the results of the survey could be requested on an FOI.
Procurement for the pitch is the 1st stage.  Brooms have agreed to an FA Standard facility either for them to deliver what we want or for the PC to have built and then they pay.  The second stage is how to deliver the pitch, carpark and changing rooms, and in what order.  The pitch will cost around £670k and the changing rooms and car park around £250k.  The 3rd stage is the operation of the site. Various models will be produced by TriSports around whether the FA run the facility, the PC runs the facility, or a combination.  Business plans are also required.
It is hoped planning permission will be submitted before Christmas with the whole facility opening Summer 2019.  The next meeting is in July.


	Clerk

	LM-0048
	Allotments 

Gill had asked Cllr Price whether permission is needed for a Farmers Market on certain days.  There is no micromanagement of the allotments.  Farmers Markets have been agreed in principle so no further permissions are necessary.
	

	LM-0049
	Cemetery

The Chairman indicated he had the impression from the correspondence from Sharon that it is acceptable to reserve plots but not a block of plots. It has been requested in the past but caused ill feeling in the village.  If a block of plots is allowed for one group then it would have to be allowed for others.  The Cemetery was considered to be large enough to last for many years but the growth in the village has meant an increase in the number of burials.  It was agreed that the LM Committee will recommend to full Council not accepting the request by the Plymouth Brethren for a group of 10 to 15 plots for their exclusive use. The Plymouth Brethren were informed they are more than welcome to present their case to the next Parish Council meeting.
	

	LM-0050
	Cremer’s Meadow

The Chairman was very impressed with the email from James Robinson praising the work of the Friends of Cremer’s Meadow and Gill’s leadership.  He appreciates the way Gill fights for the community, bringing all groups together and got the Meadow alive again.

The Youth Hut needs to relocate.  It is understood that Cremer’s Meadow don’t want it but have allowed that it can be stored in their barn.  The Countryside Park also doesn’t want it and the allotments can’t have it as it isn’t in keeping with their environment.  There will be no home for it in the new 3G facility as that will all be purpose built.  It was agreed that it would be offered to the school then the cricket club or other local teams.  The Clerk to also contact other local Parish Councils to see if they might be interested in having it.  It was pointed out that there is no point in storing it in the barn unless there is somewhere lined up for it to go.  It would be better to sell it for scrap than store it indefinitely.
Cllr Warns praised the standard of infrastructure at Cremer’s Meadow saying the profile has been raised and it is now very organised.  It would be nice to have a “corporate identity” with the Countryside Park being presented in a similar fashion to Cremer’s.
	Cllr Price / Clerk

	LM-0051
	Church Fen
The Chairman commented on the number of people he has seen recently going down to Church Fen. The boardwalk will need replacing in the near future and a suggestion of a narrower walkway with passing places might be a cost saving alternative to a straight replacement of the current boardwalk.  Low placed ones will rot quicker and there will be problems getting the pole driving equipment down onto site.
	

	LM-0052
	Countryside Park

The Chairman remarked on how good the grass is looking now.  The Parkrun is working smoothly and co-operation between Greg and Phil.
The Chairman raised his concerns about allowing a van, that is a commercial venture, to trade on a public field without paying rent.  It could leave the door open to other ice cream or hot dog vans also turning up.  Phil said they had tried a van from Reedham but she then wanted to sell her business so stopped turning up, then they tried the Ram but not enough PRs went to make it viable, then they tried doing it themselves, then they rang round a few more and got a couple interested.  They need to provide post PR refreshments.  There is no contract with the current van.  Average PR attendance is about 150 and about half of those maybe purchase refreshments.  Concerns were raised that if a charge was levied then it became the PCs responsibility.  A year’s contract with exclusive rights was suggested, payment for the year up front.  A discussion was had about adding in Sunday afternoons as well to catch families enjoying the Countryside Park and the allotments.  It was agreed to investigate the possibility of a general concession for both the Countryside Park and the Allotments
	

	LM-0053
	Shelters and small areas

No complaints about the bus shelters have been received.
The play areas are clean.  Links on one of the swings at Meadow View need to be replaced and the zip wire is to be tightened.
	

	LM-0054
	Finance 

Up to £200 agreed for the purchase of the allotment membrane.
	

	LM-0055
	Clerk’s Correspondence

None received.
	

	LM-0056

	Items for the next Agenda

Van on Countryside Park

Youth Shelter


	

	LM-0057

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

13th September 2018 – Lounge Memorial Hall. Meeting closed at 8.45 pm
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 
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